

New Mexico Medical Board

2055 S. Pacheco Street Building 400 Santa Fe, NM 87505 505-476-7220 505-476-7237 fax

Susana Martinez Governor Steven Weiner, M.D. Chair

January 3, 2013

Tara Shaver
Post Office Box 50351
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87181

Re: Complaints - Shauna Jamison, M.D./Richard Adams, M.D.

Dear Ms. Shaver:

The New Mexico Medical Board ("Board") is in receipt of your two complaints against the above-referenced doctors. We are returning these complaints to you for the reasons set forth below.

The Board's legal staff reviewed the two complaints and the attachments thereto, which consist of copies of the corresponding medical malpractice complaints filed in District Court. Please note that as a matter of Board policy, a complaint is not investigated solely on the basis of the filing of a malpractice lawsuit. Furthermore, in this case, the Board's legal staff contacted the plaintiffs'/patients' attorney, named in the complaints, who indicated that they do not have any relationship with you, nor do they wish to file a complaint with the Board on behalf of their clients concerning the care received by these two doctors.

Thank you for your concerns.

Sincerely,

Lynn Hart

Executive Director

Encls.

e-mail: nmbme@state.nm.us

111110000

website: www.nmbme.org